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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 
Troop 243 Outings & Activities – We can’t start of the year without a Klondike Derby (unless the weather is terrible), so right off the bat, the weekend of January 7th, we will participate in the Annual Klondike Derby.  Since Cherokee, Seneca and Dan Boone districts will all participate it should be quite a time.  Planning for the Crew 243 Pancake breakfast (February 13th) will continue and Pack 756 will crossover several WEBELOS to our troop!  For adult leaders, The University of Scouting will be held on January 22nd.  The Catholic Committee on Scouting will give out catholic scouting medals at the Cathedral of the Assumption and we wrap up the month with leadership meetings as normal.   Note that St. Barnabas will revitalize parts of their facilities making Gallagher Hall unavailable after January 10th until some time in February.  We will advise everyone of the locations for our meetings as we know them.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

January 5, 7:00 PM – Patrol meeting  - Klondike Derby Preparation

January 12, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting Engineering – Location TBD
January 19, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting Engineering – Location TBD

January 20, 6:30 PM – Pack 756 Cross over – Location TBD
January 26, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting Engineering – Location TBD

Klondike Derby – The Klondike Derby is scheduled for the weekend of January 7th.  This year, Cherokee will combine with Seneca and Dan Boone to have a great experience and top-notch competition.
Seabase - Coral Reef Sailing, 2011 – Every summer Troop 243 goes on a high adventure trip.  Next summer, our destination is the BSA Seabase, in the Florida Keys.  Our Scuba trip is full, but we still have room for adults and scouts in the coral reef sailing and snorkeling adventure.  Please contact Frank Hulsman (frankhulsman@yahoo.com or 298-5340) if you are interested.  We may be dropping a Snorkeling trip so if you want to be a part of this adventure, let Mr. Hulsman know soon.

Pack 756 Crossover – On January 20th, Pack 756 will cross over a number of WEBELOS to Troop 243.  Joe will be there with at least one Boy Scout for each WEBELO to welcome them to our troop.  Pack 756 does a nice cross over ceremony so if you are interested stop by!

University of Scouting – On January 22, LHC hosts the University of Scouting @ Male High School, which offers adult leadership training.  Troop 243 believes every scout deserves well-trained leadership and as such we pay for this training as a troop so you do not even have to front the money.  If you are an adult, please take advantage of this opportunity to be trained in the support role you fill, meet some fellow scouters and have a decent lunch!  We are going to buy 5 slots at a minimum but can add more so please sign up if you would like to attend.

Religious Awards – January 30th, the Catholic Committee for Scouting will award scouting religious medals to those who have earned them.  We have several Boy Scouts who’ve earned the Pope Pius XII award.  For a few of our boys the Pope Pius XII Medals represent the final of the 4 medals that they can earn. 

Friends of Scouting – Mr. Daniel Roe, our new District Executive, will be at our Feb 23 Court of Honor with his Friends of Scouting presentation (and solicitation).  Please consider a donation to Friends of Scouting because they help keep scouting affordable.
Troop Leadership meetings – The monthly PLC will be held on January 30th and the Adult meetings will be held on January 31 from 7-9.  Locations of both will be announced soon.

Flower Sale - Our next flower sale will be held on Saturday April 30, 2011.  Jerry Zimmerer once again is leading our efforts, and like the past, will need the help of many volunteers.  Jerry is putting the leadership team in place right now.  If you can help with the sale, please contact Jerry at:  jerry@dsneal.com, letting him know.  
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our busses is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  Friends of Troop 243 is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  

Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary







Pictured above is the recipient of the Mark Zimmerer Award, Joseph Wuertz.  In the picture from L to R are Frank Hulsman, Jerry Zimmerer, Joseph, Regina Zimmerer and Linda Wuertz.








